Board of Health Minutes June 6, 2016

- 1. The ABOH Meeting convened at 6:37 PM with the following members present Glenn Hathaway, Patrick Durkee, John McLaughlin and Rick Metcalf of NABOH.
- 2. The agenda dated June 6, 2016 **VOTED and ALL APPROVED**. Added 238 Willard Road New Construction
- 3. Minutes dated May 2, 2016 VOTED and ALL APPROVED.
- 4. 5 Little Watatic Pond Road Inmay McNeil

Extension request – Due to health & financial issues, they have not been able to get the process moving. They are now able to move forward with the loan process. The board will extend the current permit for 90 days, making the expiration September 4, 2016. See attached letter.

5. Deb Mercier - Food Permit

Discussion on permit. It will be changed from breads to baked goods. Bridget will receive a list of all items that Deb Mercier will be producing.

All members of the board had no issues, and all approved the additional items.

- 5. Septic permits approved:
 - a. 2 Hunter Ave. Lot B
 - b. 128 Center Street
 - c. 238 Willard Road
- 6. Review correspondence
- 7. Next meeting will be 7/11/16
- 8. Naukeag Hospital No 20,000 gal. available

Will have redesign within a week or so.

The permit to be prepared for BOH by next meeting.

Rick will contact David Murphy by letter and email, and state that this does not change end date.

The ABOH June 6, 2016 meeting adjourned at 7:12 PM.

Respectfully submitted, Patrick Durkee Acting Secretary, ABOH

ASHBURNHAM, MA 01431

16 SEP 20 AM 9: 0